## SELECTMEN'S MEETING APRIL 3, 1995

MINUTES WILL NOT BECOME OFFICIAL UNTIL ACCEPTED AT THE NEXT SELECTMEN'S MEETING ON APRIL 10,1995.

Chairman Dan Moreau called the meeting to order at 7:00 P.M., all members were present. Ed read aloud the minutes from March 27, Kevin motioned to accept the minutes, Tim second it and there was discussion. Tom informed the Selectmen of what transpired at the Bog Road Court Hearing. The Judge threw out Mr. Bubier's Countersuit because it went past the 30 day limit for appeals, he declared the road Discontinued by Abandonment and scheduled a hearing for the Consent agreement to be signed. Tim said that he thought they should reconsider their position and not negotiate the traveled way and that we talk to our lawyer what our position should be. Moe asked what part of the Bog Road is being litigated and that a resident was concerned about the the entrance to the road from Route 202. Dan said that the part of the road that was discontinued was from the Sprague Mills Road to the Old Kimball Place but the only section mentioned in the Consent Decree is from the Sprague Mills Road to the end of the Nystrom Property. The vote to accept the minutes was 4-for, Moe, Dan, Ed, Kevin and 1-against Tim. Tim said that he voted no because of his concerns on Item 9 and that he didn't think his motion was written correctly. Dan asked the tape to be reviewed and the motion be clarified. Ed then motioned that they wait for one more hearing and authorize the Town's Attorney to sign the Consent Decree on behalf of the Town. If the Decree is not signed to go back to Item 9 in the March 27th minutes and let it be a civil matter and let the other parties involved determine the width of the road. Moe second and the vote was 4-for-Kevin, Ed, Dan, Moe, and 1-against-Tim.

Selectmen signed the weekly warrants.

Dan read aloud the announcements.

7:45 P.M. Kevin motioned the Selectmen adjourned to a open workshop on the Personal Policy, Moe second it and it was unanimous.

Item 9 March 27, 1995 Tim's motion;

"In terms of the meeting on thursday that our lawyer will be attending, that the position of this board be that we stick to the original Consent Agreement, that is not signed, but we have talked about. If the people at the meeting choose to sign it that it will be our final position. If they don't sign it and we go to court I believe that the position of this board be that; that road is discontinued by abandonment and the Town retains a 66 foot easement."

Respectfully submitted Laurie Gilbert